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Kia ora whanau 

A busy week this week with lots happening. 

Please read on to catch up. 

 

Parent Interviews (except Room 4 pupils) 

A reminder that this Wednesday we will be 

holding parent/teacher interviews from 2pm. 

Reports will be handed out at interviews. 

Teachers should be sending home interview times 

this afternoon. 

Please remember that you can make 

arrangements to see your child’s teacher another 

time. 

School will finish early at 1pm on Tuesday, however the buses will run at their usual times and bus children will be 

looked after until the buses leave. If you wish to take your child earlier please sign them out at the school office so 

that we know your child will not be traveling on the bus that afternoon. 

As usual, we expect that every child will have someone that will attend to discuss their child’s progress.  We hope 

that this will mean that all parents/caregivers are clear about how well their child is doing at school, with plans set in 

place to address any issues if applicable.  

Room 4 pupils 

Due to the teacher in Room 4 being currently away there will be no parent interviews for them this term. Instead 

reports will be sent home with pupils this week. Parent interviews may be arranged for next term.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

End of Term 

Term 2 finishes 2.50pm this Friday 5 July 

and Term 3 starts Monday 8.50am 22 July. 

Have a happy and safe holiday 

everyone! 

 

Room 3’s Art 

display as 

part of their 

water 

studies. 

Newsletter Prize  

The prize for this term was won by:  Emmit 

and Axl Waetford-King.     Matua Jason will 

sort out the prize when he is back next term 



Matariki Celebration - This Wednesday 3rd July 2019 

 
We are celebrating Matariki this year with 
the whole school spending the day at 
Otiria Marae and then continued on in the 
late afternoon with a “Community Talk” 
followed by a shared kai in the evening. 

The community talk is your opportunity to have 

a say about moving forward as a school and 

what that looks like to you and the whole 

community. We need you to have your say.  

Please note that children cannot be 
dropped off at the Marae and left 
unsupervised. All children attending 
must have an adult accompany them 

 
The programme for the day is as follows: 
 
 Normal school morning - School Assembly, roll call. 

 9.30am - Everyone makes their way to Otiria Marae 
 10.30am Powhiri for Debbie Nolan 
 10.45 am-Morning Tea 
 11.am - Activities for students -  
 12.30.pm –lunch – children to bring their own lunch as per 

usual. 
 1.00pm-activities, waiata. 
 2.00pm - Students to make their way back to school 
 Students released as per normal time for buses/home. 
 4.15-5.15pm - the Community “Talk” 
 5.30-6.30pm - Shared Kai Celebrations 
 7-8pm-Clean up time. 

 

 

Fundraiser Lunch Friday 

This Friday 5th July, Whanau Matariki will be having a sausage sizzle and cup cake fundraiser. (Raising a koha for 

recent broken windows) 

Orders will be taken on Thursday. 

Sausage sizzle with a free mini cup cake - $2 

Larger cup cakes - $1 

There will be no usual lunch orders on Friday. 

 

 

Please remember to send your 

vegetables along to school as 

previously requested by teachers. 

Permission slips – Junior Camp (Years 1 to 4) – Snowplanet/Parakai Springs 

A reminder to get these back ASAP. If you haven’t received yours or it has been misplaced please phone the office for a new 

one. Thank you. 

What is Matariki? 

Ko Matariki kei 
runga, ko te tohu 
tēnā o te tau! 

Matariki signals the Māori New 

Year. It is a time of renewal and 

celebration in New Zealand that 

begins with the rising of the 

Matariki star cluster (the Pleiades 

or Seven Sisters). 



OSCAR 

OSCAR will be CLOSED this 

Wednesday 3 July after school due to 

the Matariki Celebration Dinner being 

held. Apologies for any 

inconvenience. 

 

School Holiday Programme: This 

starts Monday 8 July to Friday 12 July 

2019. Due to limited spaces (30 

children) our numbers have been 

filled.  Reminder to parents - fees are 

due. Please contact OSCAR staff for 

more information.   

 

BREAKFAST CLUB: Our 

tamariki are welcome to have 

breakfast in OSCAR, it is a 

great place to catch up with 

their friends, watch some TV 

or just listen to music 

especially during those cold 

mornings before school.  We 

are there Monday to Friday 

7.45 am to 8.30am.  There is 

NO CHARGE, but we will kindly 

accept donations. 

 

ENROLMENTS: If you are 

looking a safe, family 

environment for your 

child/ren to be cared for after 

school then contact us at 

OSCAR.  (4041251) You may be 

entitled to a WINZ subsidy, 

otherwise fees are $5 per child 

per day (you will not have to 

pay if your child does not 

attend) 

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS WHANAU 

AND WE LOOK FORWARD TO 

SEEING YOU IN TERM 3. 

 

Room 2 pupils have been busy with their 

shared reading. 



 

 

 

 


